

Mr. Garrett Pettus Southern Bleacher Company PO Box One Graham, Texas 76450

Re:

James Madison University Bridgeforth Stadium

Dear Mr. Pettus

Congratulations on an outstanding job on the expansion of our new 25K strong football stadium. I know that you have to be very pleased with the high quality work ethic and quality of product your company has provided to the project. Through Southern Bleacher's overall team approach of paying attention to details both in the factory and in the field, along with creative problem-solving this has been an exciting project. We here at James Madison University have been greatly impressed, bottom line we have all benefited from Southern Bleacher's product, knowledge and perseverance.

I would especially like to draw attention to Richard Crozier your site superintendent for his expertise and dedication. His commitment was a key ingredient to the overall success of the stadium.

Best wishes for happiness and continued success to all of you at Southern Bleacher, Job Well Done!

Respectfully yours,

Glenn R. Wayland

Capital Outlay Project Manager Facilities Planning and Construction

CC: Randy Wray Richard Crozier Sr. Project Manger Superintendent October 7, 2011